From:

Sent: Sunday, 16 July 2023 8:36 PM

To: Records Department

Subject: [EXTERNAL] APPLICATION NO: DA2023/0130

I CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

To Whom It May Concern,

| am writing on behalf of my , as well as myself, to voice our objections to the proposed organic waste transfer station for 109A Church Street,
Lidcombe.

Our family has lived in the Lidcombe area since the 1800’s and have consequently seen and experienced many, many changes - both good and not so good - during that
time. We remember clearly the bad odours that wafted over Lidcombe last century from the old cattle yards at Flemington and the Valvoline factory at Silverwater when
there was little consideration of the impact on residents.

In recent years it has been delightful to see the adjacent remediation and development of Olympic Park and Camellia, as well as the old Lidcombe Hospital site, so that
finally this convenient, well located area is able to lose the dumping ground image it previously received.

Now, however, council is considering a totally inappropriate proposal for a large, private, organic waste transfer station in an area close to multiple residential areas and
developments housing many children. Children who are our future. Not only will this increase substantially the traffic our local roads receive but it will also bring

continuous heavy vehicle traffic, with the resulting noise, odour and nuisance, as well as damaging our traffic structures requiring additional maintenance and subsequent
costs.

We had been expecting to hear that the site would be re-zoned and developed as residential apartments, being so conveniently located close to public transport and major

roads. We find it difficult to comprehend that such a proposal has even progressed this far and wish to express our strongest objections to our council considering
approval.
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